DRAFT

Dated: ____ February, 2012
Mr. _____________________,

Regional Tax Office, 

Karachi.

Subject: _________________________________________.

Dear Sir,

In response to notice with reference to Board’s letter C.No. 04(1)ST&LP/2011 regarding verification of zero rating facility for utility connection, we are pleased to inform you that this issue has been taken up by our association, Pakistan Hosiery Manufacturing & Exporters Association during one point meeting agenda relating to frequent audit notices, with Commissioner (RTO-Zone II).

During the meeting that it was explained the sole purpose of the issuance of notices are to verify zero rating facility of utility bills in the five exports oriented sector. Since the same can easily be verified through survey of the unit or sales details appearing in Sales Tax Return at relevant annexure, the requirement of a plethora of records for last five years is totally unwarranted and against the very object of the Federal Board of Revenue to facilitate the genuine taxpayers in general and export oriented sectors in particular.

In the light of the above and in order to extend evidence of appropriate application of zero rating facility of our unit, we are pleased to enclose herewith:
· Copies of sales register for the financial year 2010-011.

· Letter of confirmation that zero rated utility connections are exclusively used for textile production.

Furthermore, we also draw your kind attention towards the fact that during the questioned period, we had received Sales Tax Refunds after thorough verification and scrutiny of your office against zero rated supplies and this fact alone is sufficient to prove that no further verification is required.

In view of the above explanation and documentary evidence you are requested to kindly drop further proceedings and oblige.

Thanking you,

For M/s. ………………. 

______________
Copy for information to:

1. The Commissioner Zone-II RTO, Karachi.

2. The Chairman, Pakistan Hosiery Manufacturing & Exporters Association.
